
From: Olga Borovskikh 

Sent: 19 January 2024 19:41 

To: Planning 

Subject: Objection Flat 5, 9-11 Belsize grove, 2023/4603/P  

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc.  

Dear Camden Council, 

 

I am writing to express my objection regarding the unauthorized construction of a gazebo at 

Flat 5, 9-11 Belsize Grove. It has come to my attention that this structure was erected without 

the necessary planning permission, a matter of significant concern. 

 

As a resident directly facing the location of the gazebo, the structure has caused a substantial 

visual intrusion and a significant invasion of my privacy. The gazebo's presence directly 

impacts the aesthetic view from my property and erodes the privacy due to its positioning. 

 

Furthermore, the fact that this structure was built without securing the appropriate 

permissions is a violation of the established planning protocols. This unauthorized 

development has not only led to ecological damage through the removal of trees but also 

removed the natural buffer between properties. 

 

In addition, the design of the gazebo is at odds with the architectural character of our 

neighbourhood. Its existence sets a dangerous precedent for future developments of a similar 

nature, which could lead to further disruptions in the harmony of our community's design 

aesthetics, contrary to Camden's planning policies and design guidelines. 

 

I respectfully request that this matter be given immediate attention and that appropriate 

measures be taken in response to this unauthorized development. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Olga Borovskikh  


